February 15th, 1936 

BEACON 

Northern Counties' Resolution in Favour of 

Voluntary Sterilisation. — The General Committee 

of the Northern Counties Association for the 

Blind last month, at the Liverpool Town Hall, 

approved a resolution of the Executive Committee which expressed approval of the adoption of measures providing for voluntary sterilisation 

with such safeguards as are outlined in the Brock 

Report. 

Councillor J. W. Flanagan, of Bradford, who 

presided, returned thanks for a civic welcome 

by the Deputy Lord Mayor (Alderman F. T. 

Richardson). 

Opening the discussion on voluntary sterilisa- 

tion, Dr. G. W. N. Joseph, Medical Officer for 

Warrington, said that the position of affairs at 

the moment acted harshly on people who were 

unable to afford a sterilisation operation. 

Therapeutic sterilisation was performed daily 

in this country, but when performed for eugenic 

reasons it was questionable whether the person 

operated upon, although consent had previously 

been obtained, could not later sue the surgeon 

who performed the operation under the old 

Offences Against the Person Act. The result 

was that a poor person could not get it done, 

whereas it was possible to have it done privately. 

Hospital committees throughout the country 

refused to permit their surgeons to perform the 

operation for fear of an action against them. 

The whole question had been carefully considered by the Brock Committee, and they had 

unanimously recommended the adoption of 

voluntary sterilisation in this country. 

The safeguards suggested were that the 

person to be operated upon must be suffering 

from a defect which could be transmitted to the 

offspring ; two medical certificates must be 

provided, one from their own doctor and one 

from an independent doctor approved by medical 

officer ; the person must understand the full 

meaning of the operation, and, finally, the 

Minister of Health had power to submit the 

case to an expert committee, who must be 

satisfied that it was really a case for sterilisation. 

After that a certificate would be issued to a 

surgeon in an approved hospital. 

Mrs. Chambers, of Bradford, opposing the 

resolution, said it was almost certain that if 

voluntary sterilisation was allowed there would 

be all kinds of indirect compulsion exercised on 

individuals to incur that operation, and she 

contended that many people were not in a 

position to decide such a weighty matter. 

Mr. Ernest Taylor, treasurer of the Liverpool 

Catholic Blind Asylum, declared that the 

statement that blindness was hereditary was 

only partially true. Surely it was better for a 

child to be born blind or partially blind than 

not born at all. (Cries of dissent.) 

Councillor J. A. Clydesdale, of Newcastle, 

who is himself blind, said one of the objects of 

that organisation was the prevention of blind- 

ness. It was true that hereditary blindness was 

exaggerated, but they had got to visualise the 

tragedy to some people who knew that if they 

had a family it would be born blind. He knew 

of a family in which there were five blind 

children. 

Mr. Mines, of Liverpool, declared that there 

was a tremendous lot of hereditary blindness, and 

Dr. Bickerton, of Liverpool, said out of 22 

blind children 14 had conditions which could be 

attributed to hereditary defects. 

The Executive Committee's resolution was 

ratified by 46 votes to nine. 
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